
  
COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS   

October 14, 2019 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met October 14, 2019 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners, Steve Greene, Mark 

Fleming and Keith Roe were present. Carla J Waugh, County Clerk was present for the meeting.  

 

The minutes of the October 7, 2019 County Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

Mark Fleming moved to sign the letter of support for Solomon Valley Transportation. Keith Roe seconded the 

motion. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Steve Greene moved that the proper officers sign the Domestic Awareness Month Proclamation for October. 

Mark Fleming seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Carla Waugh requested permission to purchase one new desk for the County Clerk’s Office. Carla Waugh had a 

quote from Navrat’s Office Products to purchase a desk unit that has a reception station, bridge, 2 corner units, 

full height pedestal, return shell, credential lateral file, drawer and keyboard platform for an estimated cost of 

$2925.00. This desk matches the other desks in the County Clerk’s Office. The Commissioners granted 

permission to purchase the desk unit.  

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, discussed training for personnel. Steve Greene advised a compliment and a 

complaint on the road and bridge department. Keith Roe moved and Mark Fleming seconded to go into 

executive session to discuss non-elected personnel to review performance evaluation for 15 minutes beginning 

at 9:47 a.m. with Joel Elkins. Motion passed unanimously. Regular session resumed at 10:03 a.m. with no 

action taken.  

 

Darrell Miller, County Attorney and Don Jacobs, Sheriff, discussed the vehicle ordered from Rusty Eck Ford 

that hasn’t been delivered and unsure when it will be delivered. The group telephoned Troy Pfaff, Rusty Eck 

Ford, to discuss issues with delivery of the vehicle previously ordered. Troy Pfaff explained that the vehicle is 

listed as in storage and he has no control of the release and possible delivery date. He apologized for the 

delivery issues that are out of his control.  

 

Keith Roe left meeting at 10:30 a.m. 

 

Chris Petet discussed purchasing a microwave for the break room.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:36 a.m. 

 

__________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Keith Roe, Member       Steve Greene, Chairman 

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J Waugh, County Clerk     Mark Fleming, Member 


